STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

March 26, 2013 

TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202-3651
PRESENT:

Michael Berg, Vice Chairman, Industry Member

Michael Oles, Secretary, Industry Member



Robert Welborne, Industry Member 



Brett Warner, Industry Member



Todd Borz, Industry Member

STAFF
PRESENT:
John Papavasiliou, Executive Director
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide
CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Berg, Vice Chairman, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:08 a.m.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Business Meeting held February 26, 2013, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the executive session without corrections.
OLD BUSINESS:  Continuing Education  
Mr. Oles provided the Board with a list of Board approved course providers accepted by the local electrical boards. He also presented four recently submitted requests for approval from providers of continuing education courses for the Board’s review.  Mr. Oles indicated that additional information, including: course material, schedule, location, and identity verification is needed to fully evaluate the continuing education process.  Staff will send a letter to the course providers requesting the provision of additional information necessary for the Board to complete its evaluation.
The Board also discussed the inclusion of licensees on inactive status in the requirement for continuing education as a condition of renewal.
COURSE PROVIDERS:

The Board has received information from two course providers, which included a course syllabus for continuing education.  Mr. Oles will review all documentation and respond to the members at the April Board meeting.

The Board discussed the potential overview of such training by the Maryland Higher Education Commission (MHEC).  Counsel agreed to respond to the Board at the next meeting on the oversight of the MHEC, if applicable, at a future meeting.

HOUSE BILLS:
Mr. Papavasiliou reviewed with the Board the House Bill 916, regarding amendments to the Bill and House Bill 270, Electrical Inspectors and Plumbing Inspectors – Master License Required.  
TASK FORCE:

Mr. Papavasiliou discussed with the members the Summer Task Force regarding the continuing education process.  He stated that the Task Force will allow interested parties to contribute to a future draft bill. Motion (III) was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to appoint Mr. Oles as a member of the Task Force.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:   Election of Officers:
In regard to the resignation of the previous Chairman of the Board, Mr. Frank Mancini, Mr. Papavasiliou advised the Board that they should hold an election of officers at this meeting or the next scheduled meeting. 

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to elect Mr. Michal Berg as Chairman. 

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Welborne to elect Mr. Michael Oles as Vice Chairman.
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to elect Mr. Todd Borz as Secretary. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Oles and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:01 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508 (a) (8).  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding an applicant for licensure.

Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting.

Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried that were no findings in the Executive Session.

STATISTICS:           

The Board reviewed the PSI Exam results for the month of February 2013 and the cumulative results:
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	24
	6
	18
	25%


The Board asked Mr. Papavasilou to contact PSI Examination Services requesting the statistics break down of the first time examinees verses the candidates re-taking the exam for the months of January and February 2013.
BOARD MEMBER REMARKS:
Mr. Papavasiliou stated that Board staff assisted a number of former R.G. Steel employees in filing the proper paperwork for qualification for the master electrician license examination. When he met with representatives of Baltimore County, private industry and former employees, Mr. Papavasiliou agreed to assist those displaced workers with navigating the licensure system. Mr. Oles commented that the Board has helped those displaced workers in a very large way by providing advice and guidance in attaining licensure.
APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI;

The Board approved nine applications to take the master electrician’s examination.

The Board placed in pending two applications to take the master electrician’s examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.
The Board denied two applications to take the master electrician’s examination, as the requirements have not been met. 
ADJOURNMENT
Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Warner, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.
____________________________




_________________

Michael Berg, Vice Chairman
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